
ASL Environmental Sciences, Part of the Marine Arctic Ecosystem 

Study (MARES) Wins 2019 Excellence in Partnering Award  

ASL was part of a team of organizations called the Marine Arctic Ecosystem Study (MARES) that won the 2019 US 

National Oceanographic Partnership Program (NOPP) Excellence in Partnering Award. The award was presented at 

the 2020 Ocean Sciences Meeting in San Diego, California on February 20, 2020.  

The Excellence in Partnering Award is presented annually to a NOPP project that demonstrates strong partnerships 

with objectives to advance our understanding of the ocean sciences. The MARES project integrates several 

organizations that include academic, private, tribal and state government with a focus on understanding the 

dynamics of the Arctic marine ecosystem in the eastern Beaufort Sea. This coordination of effort produced new 

insights from a broad range of sensors yielding a more complete understanding of the structure and function of this 

remote marine ecosystem. 

MARES was initiated by senior scientist Dr. Guillermo Auad of the Bureau of Ocean Energy Management (BOEM). It 

was led by Dr. Francis Wiese of Stantec Consulting Services. 

ASL’s role in this collaboration was to provide a lead role in the physical oceanographic data collection, along with the 

Woods Hole Oceanographic Institution.  ASL provided most of the instruments for four highly instrumented moorings, 

including ADCP and ice profiling sonars (IPS), which were operated over two full years from September 2016 to 

October 2018.  ASL was also instrumental in the collaboration with the Department of Fisheries and Oceans (DFO) to 

provide ship time on the CCGS Sir Wilfrid Laurier in support of the mooring operations. 

For additional information, please visit www.aslenv.com 

or contact David Fissel dfissel@aslenv.com 
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Excellence in Partnering Award presented to members of the MARES team. 

(L-R) Jan Buermans (ASL), Matthew Asplin (ASL), David Fissel (ASL), Jeff Green (Stantec), Francis Wiese (Stantec), Ruth 

Perry (Shell), Guillermo Auad (BOEM), Diane Ingraham (Stantec), Rachel McMahon (Old Dominion University), Pame-

la Neubert (AECOM), Rowenna Gryba (Stantec), Andrew VonDuyke (North Slope Borough), Donglai Gong (Virginia 

Institute of Marine Science), Natalie Monacci (University of Alaska Fairbanks)  
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